
Academic Council Meeting Notes
October 8, 2020; 2:30 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Zoom: https://alaska.zoom.us/j/9074508042

Audio: 1-253-215-8782

Meeting ID: 907 450 8042
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a. NOI to add GC on Business Analytics - no objections received from ASA

Updates/Discussion:

4. AlaskaX Presentation - Owen Guthrie

Owen gave a presentation on edX, a MOOC (massive open online course) platform for

non-credit courses, which has over 3000 courses and 40 million global partners. Twenty percent

of its learners come from the US however. Owen confirmed they received one-time funds to

investigate the platform further. He noted that although UAF already had a robust online

curriculum development and instructional design team, this program really benefits their design

team and allows them to engage with a dynamic community of professionals. The first MOOC

developed through this platform was by Franz Meyer called Synthetic Aperture Radar: Hazar

e; and Arctic Security

Fundamentals; and Salmon, People, and Place (which has over 500 students in the course). Paul

noted for these courses there are generally for-credit courses available for the same subjects, so

https://alaska.zoom.us/j/98526616888
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1wLPOuGmJRdlw1w5W-e7gtbzO4cOY47uc2aIBEujEoPo/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Snl2qZiTlgWbDn7n7Y9aYaxZMCW_AuCI/view?usp=sharing


this can help to attract new students to the university. A lot of the cost of the program is

marketing and access to edX students. There is a $50,000/year maintenance fee. Karen noted

she would like UAS to be included in these kinds of programs in the future and thanked Owen

for previous collaboration.

5. Faculty Alliance Report - Heather/Jak/Gökhan

Heather noted Megan Buzby was on sabbatical and in her absence Julie Hamilton has agreed to

chair the Common Calendar Committee. Heather noted the course block proposal was on hold

until fall 2021. The Modality of Learning task force of the Faculty Alliance is now a permanent

task force and will work in collaboration with the eLearning Council, chaired by Maren. She also

noted the Faculty Alliance is concerned about the loss of tenure-track faculty. Jak pointed out

the AAUP standards for elimination of tenure-track faculty and asked that UA leadership review

those standards. She noted there is concern this is an attack on academic freedom due to the

top-down nature of the restructuring and that it is damaging the faculty’倆뀼n a t dss
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Karen noted she appreciated these meetings and the discussion and collaboration the comes

out of them.

Priscilla noted her thanks to the president for meeting with the community campus directors.

She noted at UAS, the community campuses are more closely connected than at UAA or UAF.

She noted Gary Turner will be retiring and so they will need to identify a new chair.

Teri reported the fisheries, seafood and maritime initiative has been working on several projects

including a fisheries institute. They are also continuing the maritime workforce developmentt f a ed the fisƇ倀orce d@ٰـShè tSheϯincrtinfTٰTTڠԐڀҐѐऀ
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Anupma noted Sandra Wildfeuer will serve as president-elect this year for the UAF Faculty

Senate.


